
   

GLENCORRIB & SHRULE PARISH NEWSLETTER – 5th JUNE 2022 
 

Fr. Vivian Loughrey PP,  
Parochial House, Ramolin, Shrule, Co. Mayo H91, V2FK  

 093 31262 or email parishofshrule3@gmail.com  
 Parish Website: www.shruleglencorrib.com 

Newsletter email: newsletter@shruleglencorrib.com 
Newsletter (Vol. 26 – 43) 

Newsletter on Web: www.shruleglencorrib.com & www.mayo.ie 

All Masses are on 101.4 FM and Facebook/Shrule Parish or on www.churchtv.ie  Shrule Church is 
https://www.churchtv.ie/shrule/ and Glencorrib Church is https://www.churchtv.ie/glencorrib/ 

PENTECOST SUNDAY (YEAR C) MASS DATES, TIMES & INTENTIONS 
 

ST. JOSEPH’S CHURCH, SHRULE - Dedicated 1832 

Sat 4th Jun 8.00 pm Remembering all those who are in mourning at this time  

Sun 5th Jun 11.00 am Delia & Charles Cherry & DM the Donnellan 
and Cherry families, Shrule & USA 

15th Anniv 
& deceased 

Tue 7th Jun 9.30 am Special Intention  

  12 - noon Sean McGuinness, Tobernadarry, Shrule Funeral Mass 

Wed 8th Jun 9.30 am Mass  

Thu 9th Jun 9.30 am Joe, Eileen & Bernard McCarthy, Dalgan Road 6th, 6th & 26th  

Fri 10th Jun 7.00 pm Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament – 7pm to 7.55pm  

  8.00 pm Joe Mulroe, Cheshire, UK and Churchpark  RIP 11/05/2022 

Sat 11th Jun 8.00 pm DM of the Meeneghan families, Gurteen 

Delia & Michael Egan, Brodella 
Dell Dowd & Eoghan Kennedy, Shrule 

Deceased 

9th & 37th Anniv 
18th Anniv 

Sun 12th Jun 11.00 am Beatrice Acton, Ballycushion 
Tony Heneghan, Dalgan Road 

RIP 15/03/2022 
1st Anniv 

 

CHURCH OF THE IMMACULATE CONCEPTION, GLENCORRIB - Dedicated 1876 

Sat 4th Jun 6.30 pm Jimmy Farrell, Ballycurrin 2nd Anniv 

Sun 5th Jun  9.30 am Mass for all the students sitting exams in the coming weeks  

  3.00 pm Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: 3pm to 4pm 

Wed 8th Jun 10.10 am Mass  

Fri 10th Jun 6.30 pm Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: 6.30 to 7.00 pm 

  7.00 pm Bridget Lee, Glassvalley 24/04/2022 

Sat 11th Jun 6.30 pm Bridie Flynn and the DM of the Flynn & 
Hughes families, Glassvalley & Houndswood 

3rd Anniv & 
deceased 

Sun 12th Jun  9.30 am John, Mary, Tommy Joe and Peg 
Donohue, Ballynalty & Glencorrib 

32nd Anniv, RIP 19/12/2020, 
7th & 9th Anniv 

  3.00 pm Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: 3pm-4pm 

This is the last of the Sundays’ Adoration of the Blessed sacrament as the team is taking a break 

for the summer. We would like to thank all the organisers and those who supported it.  Please God, 
we’ll see you all again in September. Adoration continues as usual every Friday evening…. 

 

COME, HOLY SPIRIT: Sometimes it can be hard to get our 

heads around the idea of the Holy Spirit, because the Holy 
Spirit is not physical or material but rather a Spirit. We can 

picture Jesus, we can imagine him teaching and working 
miracles, but the Holy Spirit can seem much less tangible, yet 

the Holy Spirit is real. 
The Spirit is alive and active, drawing us to God. Giving us 
gifts to help us bear fruit in the world, the fruit that Jesus 

asked of his followers.   The Holy Spirit helps us to follow 
Christ, to be like Christ, to be holy. He is, in the words of Jesus 

“the spirit of truth”. For the Christian who seeks to understand, 
to live by, the truths revealed by Jesus Christ, the Holy Spirit 
is the essential guide and companion. If Jesus is the way to 

the Father then the Holy Spirit is our guide along the way. 
 

FR. VIVIAN’S 25th ORDINATION ANNIVERSARY. You are invited to a special Mass in 
Glencorrib Church on Sunday 19th June @ 3pm and afterwards for a cuppa tea and 

refreshments in the community centre.  All are welcome  
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FR. VIVIAN’S 25th ORDINATION ANNIVERSARY. You are invited to a special Mass in 

Glencorrib Church on Sunday 19th June @ 3pm and afterwards for a cuppa tea and 
refreshments in the community centre.  All are welcome  

 

MARY IMMACULATE COLLEGE Limerick is 
requesting parish assistance in reaching out to past 
graduates for the 2022 reunion on Saturday 18th 

June 2022. After an absence of more than two years 
MIC is delighted to announce the return of alumni 

reunions, with the next reunion scheduled to take 
place on the Limerick campus on Saturday 18th June 
2022 from 2pm to 5pm. 

This reunion will welcome back graduates from the 
following years: 1947, 1952, 1957, 1962, 1967, 

1972, 1977, 1982, 1987, 1992, 1997, 2002, 2007, 
2012 and 2017.   If you wish to attend or would like 
further information, please email alumni@mic.ul.ie 

MASS OF 
REMEMBRANCE 
for deceased past 

pupils of 
Presentation 

College Headford 
- Thursday 16th 
June @7pm. All 

welcome and 
please spread the 

word. Many 
thanks, PCH Past 

Pupils' Union 

CORRIB RUGBY will 
hold an information 
evening for senior men’s 

rugby on Thursday 16th 
June at 8pm at Corrib 

RFC located behind PCH. 
They’re urging all 
current players, ex-

players and interested 
players to come along 

(male aged 18+). 
Enquiries to 087 
6462253. 

 

JUST A THOUGHT... 
Our neighbours across the water are en fête this weekend. Queen 

Elizabeth II became the longest-reigning British monarch on 9th 
September 2015. On 6th February 2017 she became the first British 
monarch to celebrate a Sapphire Jubilee, commemorating 65 years on the 

throne. In 2022, she became the first British monarch to reign for seventy 
years. Major celebrations for her Platinum Jubilee are about to begin. She 

is, by any yardstick, an extraordinary woman. And her subjects have 
every right to celebrate her.  
Queen Elizabeth made a significant contribution to the Peace Process 

through her visit here. She visited the Republic of Ireland in May 2011. It 
was the first visit by a reigning British monarch to the Republic. It was 

seen as a symbolic normalisation of relations between the two countries 
following the signing of the 1998 Good Friday Agreement. During the visit, the Queen visited sites 
of significance for Irish nationalism, such as the Garden of Remembrance and Croke Park. 

However, when such events come to the fore, the uncomfortable notion of privilege hovers over the 
scene. But this is every bit as true for religious prelates as it is for secular monarchs.  All carry a 

sense of entitlement that is alien to our democratic essence. Why should these particular specimens 
be elevated above the common folk? In Britain the annual financial burden is colossal. The 

monarchy cost the British taxpayer £67m during 2018-19. 
In itself, privilege can be regarded as morally neutral. It’s what we do with it that matters. Do I use 
my influence in the cause of justice, or against it?  Many neutral observers will recognise that 

Queen has used the particular privileges of her position in the 
service of the public. But privilege can prove hard to prise from its 

evil twin, entitlement. 
Entitlement poisons our relationship to the world around us. It can 
exempt us from applying to ourselves the same rules that we 

expect others to follow. It can infect us with a sense of impunity. It 
creates a culture which justifies the President who invades a 

neighbouring country, claiming its territory as his due. And it exonerates the private soldier who 
sees looting and rape as part of his spoils of war. Less dramatically, it legitimates the man who 
bullies female colleagues, and the boss who abuses junior co-workers. Fail to set the right culture 

and otherwise high achieving, people can be led to indulge in the very behaviours they had crafted 
laws to ban. 

Frustrated entitlement, that sense of being deprived of our rightful superior place, fuels the fires of 
racism and twists some to terror. Entitlement has but one known antidote, humility. Never to be 
confused with the humbling caused by embarrassing revelations, freely chosen humility forms an 

abiding attitude to life. Jesus embodied it, St Francis of Assisi exemplified it, Holy women and men 
of many faiths seek it. From rulers to rough sleepers, anyone, privileged or unprivileged can, if they 

choose, possess it.                                                                                     Fr. Dick Lyng OSA 
 

A LITTLE BIT OF HUMOUR: Great having a boss in work who is from Scotland.  Just been having 
a coughing fit in the canteen and he walks over and says, Ah James, you have a wee cough?” I 

looked at him and replied: “That’s great, cheers…. See ya next Tuesday. 
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PLEASE REMEMBER WITH A PRAYER THOSE WHO DIED ON THIS WEEK IN FORMER YEARS 

Surname Christian  Village Date Died Age Cemetery 

Heneghan Michael Shrule 04/06/1933 41 Shrule 

Lawless Winifred Wakefield 04/06/1958  Shrule 

Thornton Michael Old Ballynalty 04/06/1951 69 Moyne 

Farrell Jimmy Ballycurrin 04/06/2020  Shrule 

Hennelly John Toorard 05/06/1946 72 Moyne 

Devaney Nellie Cahernabruck 05/06/1992 72 Shrule 

Fitzgerald Martin Mochorra 05/06/1996 80 Shrule 

Dooley  Mary Cloonbanane 05/06/2000 79 Shrule 

McDonagh Joe Ramolin 05/06/2004 82 Shrule 

Hehir Pat Rostaff 06/06/1963 82 Moyne 

McGath Barbara Lakefield 06/06/1982 84 Donaghpatrick 

McGrath Peter Inishmacatreer 06/06/2011 77 Kilmaine 

Mangan Mary Boherbee 07/06/1980 81 Shrule 

Walsh Teresa Brodella 07/06/2019 58 Shrule 

Donohue Thomas Ballynalty 08/06/1963 81 Moyne 

Molloy Patrick Woodpark 08/06/1968 71 Kilmaine 

Payne Josephine Dalgan 08/06/1975 60 Shrule 

Sweeney Nora Gortatubber 08/06/2017 96 Killursa 

McCarthy Joseph Dalgan Road 09/06/2016 89 Shrule 

Thornton Brigid Ballynalty 10/06/1952 94 Moyne 

Burke Michael Woodpark 10/06/1969 83 Shrule 

Biggins Michael Rostaff 11/06/1961 79 Moyne 

Donohue Jack Woodpark 11/06/1990 72 Moyne 

Egan Delia Brodella 11/06/2013 98 Shrule 

Monaghan Nora Gortbrack 12/06/1914 28 Killursa 

Gilmore Catherine Glasbally 12/06/1919 90 Killursa 

Devanney John Badgerfort 12/06/1967 91 Shrule 

Heneghan Thomas Churchpark 12/06/1967 66 Shrule 

Reilly Patrick Dalgan 12/06/1980 78 Donaghpatrick 

O'Sullivan Edward(Eddie) Gortbrack 12/06/1999 79 Killursa 

Flood Mary Teresa Glencorrib 12/06/2010 85 Donaghpatrick 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER WITH A 
PRAYER THE RECENTLY 

DECEASED: 
Josie Lee 

(nee 
Carroll), 

Culleen, 
Headford.  
Formerly 

of Long 
Hill, 

Shrule. 
Sister of 
Laserian 

Murphy, 
Shrule. 

Funeral 
Mass for Josie will take place at St. 
Mary’s Church, Headford on Sunday 

5th June @ 1.30pm.  

PLEASE REMEMBER WITH 
A PRAYER THE RECENTLY 

DECEASED: 
Sean McGuinness, 

Tobernadarry, Shrule and 
formerly of Lugatemple, 

Claremorris.  We extend our 
deepest sympathy to his 
wife Claire and daughters 

Gillian and Karen.  
Reposing at his residence in 

Tobernadarry (H91 FKT7) 
on Monday 6th June from 
4pm-7pm. Removal to St. 

Joseph's Church Shrule on 
Tuesday 7th June for 12 

noon funeral Mass. Burial 
afterwards in Shrule Cemetery.   The Funeral Mass will be 
live streamed on Shrule Parish Facebook page and will also 

be broadcast on local radio on 101.4FM. 
 

MUSIC FOR A MIDSUMMER’S EVENING: Evening of 

Inspiring Irish & Choral Music will be held next Sat 11th 
June in Knock Basilica, featuring the Palestrina Choir, 
Mayo’s Anne Marie Gibbons, the Marlborough Sinfonia, 

Organist Aleksandr Nisse and more. Doors 6pm. Concert 
7pm. Admission free on a first come, first served basis.  

More details on www.knockshrine.ie/midsummermusic 

QUIT SMOKING CLINIC at Tacú 

Family Resource Centre, Main Street, 
Ballinrobe are teaming with the HSE at 
Community Healthcare West to provide 

a Quit Smoking clinic at Tacú every 
Wednesday from 9.30 am to 3.30pm.  

 091 737262 
 

 
 



 

 
 

GLENCORRIB NS - NEW OUTDOOR CLASSROOM: The staff, 

pupils and Board of Management of Glencorrib NS would like to 
welcome you all (parents, relatives, past pupils, members of the 
community) into the school on Friday 10th June at 10.30am to 

celebrate the raising of our 5th Green Flag and to officially open 
our BEAUTIFUL NEW OUTDOOR CLASSROOM which is shared 

with our preschool, Footsteps Glencorrib.  Tea and refreshments 
will be served.  We look forward to seeing as many of you as 
possible on the day!  

GLENCORRIB NS NEWS: This year the Glencorrib NS Annual 
School Fundraiser will be an "All Day Relay" with donations being collected online via iDonate.ie 

at the following link https://www.idonate.ie/glencorribnationalschool17 
For the All Day Relay our pupils and staff will be making use of our wonderful new Community Walk  
way and we will ensure that from 9.30am to 2.30pm there will be a number of our pupils walking 
on the track at all times (class groups will take it in turns to keep the relay going.) Parents, past 
pupils and members of the community are welcome to join us for a lap or two throughout 

the day if they wish to do so.  We hope to hold this relay the week of the 13th June but, to 
ensure we have a dry day for this activity, we will confirm the date closer to the time. Your support 

with the annual fundraiser is greatly appreciated.  
 

THINGS YOU NEVER DO WHILST GROWING UP IN AN IRISH HOUSEHOLD…. 

1. Boil the kettle with no water in it…We have all been lead to believe that this will cause the kettle 
to explode. Nobody has ever tried it so whether or not this is true remains to be seen but the 

fear alone of doing this is enough to always pick up the kettle and give it a shake before you boil 
it. 

2. Never let the fire go out.... It is seen as a sign of laziness. "You couldn't even keep the fire 

going". It is almost seen as an act of pure selfishness. This might seem a little dramatic but it is 
true. You will never be able to own your own house or live alone if you can't simply "throw a few 

briquettes on the fire" 
3. Make tea for yourself without offering the rest of the family tea. It 

may not be commented on and you may think you have gotten away 

with it but it is noted in your family’s mental notes. Irish people hold 
grudges that can last a lifetime. You will slowly but surely notice you 

are being excluded from the tea round. Unless it is your mother. Irish 
mothers always offer tea to their offspring (especially a son); no 
matter how many times they have been excluded. Ahh bless! 

 

LOURDES 
The 

Galway 
Diocesan 
Pilgrimage 

to Lourdes 
takes 

place 22nd 
to 27th 
September 

2022. It will be let by our new 
Bishop, Michael Duignan.  For 

further info and booking please 
contact Joe Walsh Tours on 01 
2410800 or email 

info@joewalshtours.ie 

EXAMS: Students who start 
their written exams this 

week. We will be keeping you 
in our prayers and Masses 
over the coming weeks.  

EXAM PRAYER: I ask You to 
grant me strength of mind 

and constant hope. Banish all 
fear, anxiety, regret and 
nervous distraction. May your 

gifts of the Holy Spirit guide 
and enlighten my mind at 

this difficult time.  Hear my 
prayer. Answer my needs 
and continue to guide me as 

I pursue life.  

 

 

CHURCH ROTAS FOR JUNE 2022 SHRULE GLENCORRIB 

LAY READERS – Vigil Mass Maura Mullin Monica O’Connor, Mary 
Devins & Mairead Geraghty 

LAY READERS – Morning Mass Geraldine Casserley Aisling Donnelly 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS – Vigil Mass Bernie Lydon Volunteer Required 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS - Morning Sheila Ronaldson Mary Newell 

USHERS Volunteers Glassvalley 

ALTAR SOCIETY Brodella South, Cloonbanane & Longhill Glassvalley 
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WORLD YOUTH DAY: 

Parishes and Individuals are now 

invited to register their interest in 
either attending WYD Lisbon or 
organising a parish group to 

participate. Over the past year many 
parishes and people have noted in 

submissions for the Task Force and 
also preparatory meetings on Synod 
the importance of reaching out to 

younger people. World Youth Day will 
take place August 1 to 6 in Lisbon 

2023. Package options and costs are 
still being determined and the 
registration system will open in 

September. At present it is intended to 
have the option for teenagers aged 16-

18 to participate as well as those aged 
18-29. This is a great opportunity to 
reach out to young people and connect 

them to young people in many 
parishes that will participate at WYD. A 

full pastoral programme for all pilgrims 
will also commence later in the year. 

 

TRIPPY THOUGHTS 

Humans are the only animals that blush… 
The feeling of getting lost inside a shopping centre is known as the Gruen transfer… 

The hottest place on the planet is Libya… 
Wood is certainly more rare than diamonds in the entire universe 
Do people who wear glasses wear them in their dreams? 

While you write “00000” your mind goes “12345”… 
 

“I do not know with what weapons World War III will be fought with, but World War IV 
will be fought with sticks and stones” – Albert Einstein 

If you travel the speed of Light 
1.3 seconds gets you to the moon 

8.3 Minutes to the Sun 
2000 years gets you out of the Milky Way 
90 billion years to get to the edge of the Observable Universe. 

Some people don’t know how 
much bigger 1 billion is than 1 

million.   1 million seconds is 
about 11 days.  I billion 
seconds is about 31.5 years 

 

 

RENEWAL OF ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT:  
The ‘Lead In’ to Our Presentations at all Mass in Shrule & 

Glencorrib on Saturday 25th & Sunday 26th June 2022 (the last 
weekend in June) 

Can you spare one hour or part of each week in private, peace 
and quiet with Jesus?  Further details about this Renewal of 
Adoration at all Masses on 25th & 26th June 2022.  

DON’T MISS OUT! 
 



 
 

OUR CHURCHES are 
open every day not 
just Sundays. Drop in 

for some quiet time, 
prayer and reflection. 

God want full custody 
not just weekend visits 

REMEMBERING YOUR LOVED ONES: 
If you’re loved ones from the parish are not 
listed in our weekly list and you would like 

them to be remembered, then please  / 
Text 0863782156 or email 

glencorrib2000@gmail.com with their 
details. “To be forgotten is to die twice” 

 

GLENCORRIB KILROE  
COMMUNITY CENTRE NEWS 

 

To book 

the 
community 

centre 
please  

 

 Dell Maye on 087 7542740. 
It is now mandatory to book the 

hall before any meeting takes 
place. 

Thank You. 

STAMP DONATIONS: You may have seen 
the box of stamps in Shrule post office, or the 
box in Glencorrib church porch? These used 

stamps are collected by a religious order 
based in Dublin called ‘Handmaids of the 

Sacred Hearts’ who recycle the stamps so 
they can be sold to stamp collectors. The money raised from 
this is used to give financial support to various projects the 

order is involved in around the world. They have sent some 
booklets which are available in the church porches with 

information on the work they are able to do as a result of your 
support. Thank you for your kind support, and if you have not 
recycled your old stamps, maybe you will consider doing it now.  
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A STRANGE OLD LADY HAS MOVED INTO MY HOUSE 

I have no idea who she is, where she came from, or how she got in. I 
certainly did not invite her. All I know is that one day she wasn't there, 

and the next day she was. 
✨ 

She is a clever old lady and manages to keep out of sight for the most 
part, but whenever I pass a mirror, I catch a glimpse of her. And, 

whenever I look in the mirror to check my appearance, there she is 
hogging the whole thing, completely obliterating my gorgeous face and 

body. This is very rude! I have tried screaming at her, but she just 
screams back. 
✨ 

The least she could do is offer to pay part of the bills, but no. Every once 

in a while, I find a €5 note stuck in a coat pocket or some loose change 
under a sofa cushion, but it is not nearly enough. And I don't want to jump to conclusions, but I 

think she is stealing money from me. I go to the ATM and withdraw €50 and a few days later, it's 
all gone! I certainly don't spend money that fast, so I can only conclude the old lady is pilfering 
from me. You'd think she would spend some of that money to buy wrinkle cream. And money isn't 

the only thing I think she is stealing. 
✨ 

Food seems to disappear at an alarming rate-especially the good stuff like ice cream, crisps, and 

sweets. She must have a real sweet tooth, but she'd better watch because she is really packing on 
the pounds. I suspect she realizes this, and to make herself feel better, she is tampering with my 
scale to make me think I am putting on weight, too. 
✨ 

For an old lady, she is quite childish. She likes to play nasty games, like going into my wardrobes 
when I'm not home and altering my clothes so they don't fit. And she messes with my files and 
papers so I can't find anything. This is particularly annoying since I am extremely neat and 

organized. 
✨ 

She has found other imaginative ways to annoy me. She gets into my post, newspapers, and 

magazines before I do and blurs the print so I can't read it. And she has done something really 
sinister to the volume controls on my TV, radio, and mobile phone. Now, all I hear are mumbles 
and whispers. She has done other things-like make my stairs steeper, my vacuum heavier and all 

the knob and taps harder to turn. She even made my bed higher so that getting into and out of it is 
a real challenge. 
✨ 

Lately, she has been fooling with my groceries before I put them 
away, applying glue to the lids, making it almost impossible for me to 
open the jars. She has taken the fun out of shopping for clothes. 

When I try something on, she stands in front of the dressing room 
mirror and monopolizes it. She looks totally ridiculous in some of 

those outfits, plus, she keeps me from seeing how great they look on 
me. 
✨ 

Just when I thought she couldn't get any meaner, she proved me 

wrong. She came along when I went to get my picture taken for my 
driver's license, and just as the camera shutter clicked, she jumped in 

front of me 
I hope she never finds out where you live! ✨✨    Author Unknown 

 

MATTERS OF SOME INTEREST - BUILDING HOPE TASK FORCE: Dublin’s Archbishop Dermot 

Farrell established a Task Force called Building Hope last April. The Task Force was asked to assess 
the needs of the people of the Archdiocese emerging from Covid-19 and to work to support parish 
communities as they undertake a radical renewal, looking to the future with creativity. 3,000 

people, mostly lay faithful, responded to the invitation to share their views. The Task Force report 
is now available and is very extensive. But it is an ‘active’ document rather than a document to be 

read and ‘put down’.  Some of the points raised were:  
The value of Community 
Importance of the Eucharist for Parish community 

Sadness at absence of youth from liturgy and Church events.  
Failure to recognise women as equal partners in Church. 

Patriarchy and the lack of desire to collaborate with the laity. 
Cultural gap between church and society. 

A lot of work remains to be done! 
 



PARISH NOTES:  

WAYS TO MAKE CONTRIBUTIONS: 
With the resumption of public liturgies, the following 

ways now in place to make contributions. These 
contributions make the works been carried out possible. 

Thank you for your continuing support in these unfamiliar 
times.  At weekend Masses, Shrule Post Office. Drop off 
at Parochial House (Tuesdays, 10.30 am - 12noon) or 

Curates’ House (Wednesdays, 10.30 am - 12noon) or 
Banking Online or Standing Order. Details of each church 

bank account have been provided below. 
o Shrule Church:  
 Bank: Ulster Bank Ireland DAC 

Account Name: Shrule Church Finance Committee:  
IBAN IE10ULSB98525010138070 and BIC: ULSBIE2DXXX 

o Glencorrib Church:  
 Bank: Ulster Bank Ireland DAC 
Account Name: Shrule Glencorrib Church: 

IBAN IE97ULSB98525010138153 and BIC: ULSBIE2DXXX 
With banking online please ensure full name is given as 

reference when making the standing order or Account 
transfer, so the parish has a record of who has made 
their weekly contribution through each bank account.  

 

 

This is very important for the Charitable Donation Scheme. Thank you for your continuing 
support. Welcome to those Outside of Parish: People outside of the parish are most welcome to 

attend public liturgies in the parish. Please observe guidelines. Regarding contributions please 
continue to support your parish and use your own parish envelopes It is standard practice for 

envelopes to be returned to their respective parishes. 
CHURCH ENVELOPES: In the current environment, the use of the envelopes is essential while the 
regular method of collections during the liturgy is not taking place. The income from these 

envelopes ensures the parish can continue to pay its regular bills and continue with the 

renovations taking place in both churches. Your support and generosity is essential & greatly 

appreciated. Remember it is possible to leave the envelopes in Shrule post office as well as donate 
online. Further information is found on the page attached to the Parish Envelopes 2022.  If you are 
using the envelopes available at church, and are planning to apply for charity tax rebate, please write 

your name and envelope number on envelope. 

***************************************************************************** 
SPIRITUAL COMMUNION PRAYER: 

My Jesus, I believe that you are present in the most Blessed Sacrament. I love You above all things 
and I desire to receive You into my soul. Since I cannot now receive You sacramentally, come at 

least spiritually into my heart. I embrace You as if You were already there, and unite myself wholly 
to You. Never permit me to be separated from You. Amen. 

***************************************************************************** 

PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS:  
Heavenly Father, we praise you and thank you for all you have done for us. We thank you 

especially for sending your Son, Jesus Christ, to visit and save us. We ask you to bless our family 
and all the people of our parish, especially those who are suffering in any way. Encourage those in 
our parish whom you invite to become priests, religious and permanent deacons, and grant them 

the generosity of mind and heart to follow your call. May they bring good news to our world today. 
We ask this through Jesus Christ, our Lord. Amen. 

 ***************************************************************************** 
SHRULE PARISH is committed to the protection of all children and young people in our Church. 
Please see the notice boards for contact details. 

***************************************************************************** 
SHRULE PARISH OFFICE OPENING HOURS: 

Shrule - Parochial House Tuesdays 10.30am to 12-noon  
Glencorrib - Curates House (Sunny Days) Wednesdays 10.30am to 12-noon 

 
 

 



90 Billion Years to get to the edge of the 
Observable Universe 

 
 

Kindness is loaning someone your 

strength instead of reminding 
them of their weakness. 

 

NOVENA 
Parishioners may 
be interested in 

this nine-day 
Novena running 

from 16th to 24th 
June, led by the 
Sacred Heart 

Missionaries.   It 
will be live-

streamed from 
the Salthill church webcam.   Please contact croinuacentre@gmail.com for any further information. 

Thursday 16th June @ 10.00am & 7.30pm: Opening of the Novena by Tom Power MSC  
Theme: “The Call to Justice as Followers of Christ” 
Friday 17th June @ 10.00am & 7.30pm: Speaker Marie-Ann Michel, Outreach Office Trocaire 

Theme: “The Love of God in Action”. 
Saturday 18th June @ 10.00am Speaker Nick Harnan MSC   

Theme: “Discovering how this title for our Lady can give us a richer understanding of the 
relationship between Christ and Our Lady”. 
Saturday 18th June @ 5.30pm (Vigil Mass for the Feast of Corpus Christi) Speaker: Nick Harnan 

MSC Theme: “Christ has no body but yours”. 
Sunday 19th June @ 11.00am & 12.30pm: Corpus Christi. Speaker Nick Harnan MSC.  

Theme: “Christ has no body but yours”. 
Monday 20th June @ 10.00am & 7.30pm: Speaker Kate Liffey, Chaplin of Birr Community School. 
Theme: “Search for Love in the family”. 

Tuesday 21st June @ 10.00am & 7.30pm: Speaker Charles Sweeney MSC   
Theme: Forgiveness Sometimes we forget too easy and sometimes we are not able to forgive”. The 

teaching and example of Christ and by accepting God’s forgiveness can show us a way to a fuller 
and happier life”. 

Wednesday 22nd June @ 10.00am & 7.30pm: Speaker Lizzie Harrison Retreat Giver 
Theme: “Dealing with anxiety through faith and acceptance of God’s love”. 
Thursday 23rd June @ 10.00am & 7.30pm: Speaker Eileen Kelly 

Theme: “Healing after lockdown” The need for love, healing and forgiveness in the family. 
Friday 24th June @ 10.00am & 7.30pm: Feast of the Sacred Heart – Tony Horgan MSC 

Closing the Novena. 
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